
Dear parents, carers and children, 

As I type this, the sun is shining and children are having fun playing outside at lunchtime. I have just been participating in Macarthur class 

Zoom, which had a wellbeing focus as part of Children’s Mental Health Week. I really enjoyed hearing the children 

talk about what they were going to be doing this afternoon and evening to help themselves feel good. We heard 

about the children planning on going for walks to the beach, around the village and up to the downs (we are very 

lucky that we live in such a beautiful place), having a movie night, reading a book and playing games, and most      

children are hoping for a snow weekend (let’s wait and see!). What are you going to do this weekend to help your wellbeing? You have all 

been working incredibly hard and I will reiterate what I said in last week’s Buzz: do your best, but don’t be afraid to take a step back and do 

something else if it isn’t going to plan. Most importantly of all, don’t beat yourself up. We are all in this together and are here to help.  

Thank you to everyone who took part in the parent survey about remote learning. It is lovely to read so many positive 

comments, so thank you. We will collate the responses, see what can be (or is already being) addressed and provide 

some feedback, which I hope will help to address any queries. Schools have been provided with lots of information 

and training over the last few weeks, and staff have had to learn many new skills. It has been a steep learning curve 

for all of us and we have been sharing ideas, successes and improvements within school as well as across schools. 

(Remote education provision is different in every school depending on each context and circumstances and there is no ‘one size fits all’.) I 

am sure that you will join me in taking this opportunity to say a huge thank you to our extremely hard-working team here at Brighstone. 

In their emails or in Google Classroom or Tapestry, teachers often share top tips and advice about helping your child with 

their learning. I have included some of these tips on p5 of the Buzz that you may find helpful in supporting your child ’s 

independence, perseverance and resilience.  

Our Brighstone Primary community always shows lots of generosity and compassion; did you know 

that, since September 2020, we have all raised over £1,500 for charity! That is incredible and you all deserve to give  

yourselves a big ‘well done’. You will see in this week’s Buzz a charity challenge for Captain Sir Tom Moore, who sadly 

passed away this week. He set out to raise £1,000 by his 100th birthday, but ending up raising £39 million! He took small 

steps but look how much he achieved. We can all learn from his perseverance and determination when going for a goal or facing a  

challenge. 
 

Tuesday 9th February brings Safer Internet Day and some of your child’s learning will be based around this. 

Being safe on the internet is extremely important, and even more so during these days of remote learning. We 

all need to play our part in protecting children when they are online. There is advice on pages 4-5 of this week’s 

Buzz. 
 

There is only one week to go until the half term holiday, so hang on in there! I would like to wish you all a wonderful 

weekend and I look forward to seeing you next week, either in person or via Zoom. 

With very best wishes, 

Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone team 

Learning and Achieving Through Love, 

Courage and Respect 

This week’s Collective Worship focus is: 

‘Overcoming fear’ 

We are thinking about how sometimes our fear can stop us from 

doing things.  

This week, if you have to or want to do some-

thing brave, ask someone else to help you, or 

ask God to help you to be brave. 

Loving God, 

Give us courage to choose the path before us, 

Risking disappointment to find joy, 

Risking failure to be creative, 

Risking rejection so that we might find love, 

Risking stumbling so that we might climb, 

Risking the journey for the sake of the homecoming, 

We ask in the name of Jesus, 

Who risked living and dying for love of us, 

Amen 

‘Perfect love casts out all fear’ 

 

        1 John 4.18 

 

Remember that you 

can access each 

week’s CW PPT and 

video on the Church 

Links page on our 

website. 

When we don’t have the courage inside us 

to be brave, we can ask someone else to 

help us. We can also ask God. 



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in years 3-6 are charged at £2.15 per day.  
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

The last day of this half-term is  
Friday 12th February  

 
The first day of next half-term is  

Monday 22nd February  

Doodle Maths 
 
 

Well done to Macarthur class who are the top Doodlers this 
week! 

 
 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday W/c 1st 

Pizza Sausages Roast Chicken Chicken Curry Fishfingers Option 1 

Jacket Potato Jacket Potato Jacket Potato Jacket Potato Jacket Potato Option 2 

Dessert Crumble Shortbread Ice Cream Choc Sponge Fruit Salad 

 

 

Poetry Corner 
 

Welcome to Poetry Corner! We love to enjoy and play with words, so we have added this new feature to the Buzz.  
We hope you enjoy the poems each week.  

You may wish to have a go at writing your own poems. We’d love to see them! 
Email them to school and we can put them in the Buzz. 

 
 I have included this poem in the hope that we have snow!  

 
 
 

Ainslie Luna - independent writing. Kendall - showing great courage! 

Lambert Dan -  being very kind. Anna - helping Ainslie class in PE. Emily - Great concentration 

and recalling facts about the Great Fire of London. 

Robertson Devon - excellent Science work. Arya - continued hard work and perseverance. 

Macarthur Jack - being kind in PE. William - fantastic work being sent in. 

Clover Olivia - for being showing courage and resilience.  



Social, Emotional & Mental Health 

   
 

 
 

This week’s 
Activity is:   

Express  
Yourself 

5 Day  
Challenge 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Well done to staff, parents and children for  

taking part in this year’s Children’s Mental Health 

Week. You still have 2 more days of the “Express 

yourself” challenge so make sure you celebrate on 

Sunday when you complete this. We all know the 

importance of talking about mental health and our 

feelings so please continue to do this next week and beyond. The stigma 

surrounding mental health is really starting to diminish but let’s help 

stamp it out forever. It really is okay not to be okay.  

 

Do not pay any attention to people’s seemingly “perfect lives” on social 

media. It’s not REAL, it’s their highlight REEL! 

Captain Sir Tom Moore - Fundraiser 
Since September 2020 we have raised over £1,500 for charity. 
We are taking inspiration from this wonderful man and we are 
challenging you to set a goal of doing 100 things. You can 
choose whatever you’d like to raise money for the Captain Sir 
Tom Foundation.  
Some ideas: 
100 laps of your garden, 100 star jumps, 100 minutes of  
silence, bake 100 biscuits or cupcakes to sell to your family, 
100 minutes screen free, read 100 pages of a book, write a 
100 word poem/story, 100 minutes of meditation. You don’t 
have to do the 100 things all at once; break it down over a few 
days. Come up with your own ideas and ask your family    
members to sponsor you.  
Donations can be made by clicking the link: https://
www.justgiving.com/fundraising/bps100things  

 
We have set a target of £100. When you donate, let us know what you did to raise the money. Anyone can get involved! 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/bps100things
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/bps100things


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Help and  

advice for 

Parents And 

Carers 

Safer Internet Day  
is Tuesday 9th February 

https://
www.saferinternet.org.uk/safer

-internet-day/2021 
This is a perfect reminder to 

check your internet settings to 
make sure your children are 

protected online 

https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/2021
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/2021
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/2021


 
 

 

 

 

 

Here are some top tips for remote learning. 

You can remind your child of the following to encourage independence, perseverance and resilience:  

 Sound out words to spell if they are unsure  

 Write the word three times, differently each time, and then look to see which one they think is the correct one - they can then ask 

an adult for clarification. We do this in school and it works really well (we call it 'have a go')  

 Ask your child to explain how they got to an answer in Maths as they can sometimes realise a mistake by looking carefully through  

 Use the 5 B's - brain, board (resources given), book (work), buddy (someone at home) and then boss (contact the school for further 

support or clarification)  

 Children use lots of resources in school to aid their understanding of a concept and I would encourage you to use resources at 

home too (I have seen children using pasta, dice, Numicon, number lines, number cards, word mats)  

 Keep going - we are learning if we make mistakes! The learning process is more important than a 'perfect' end result 


